TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 18, 2025,
at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button, & Mike Santaw

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

=

The Meeting opened at 6:30 PM
Steve had nothing new to report.

(a) Mike reported Mike Montgomery was involved in an accident on
the corner of River Road and East Main Street.

(b) Mike reported his truck is now running well.

(c) Mike spoke to the board regarding our municipal retirement. He
would like to see the town change from VMERS plan (B) to (C).

A motion was made by Gaston to accept the paving contract from Pike
Industries in the amount of $179,500.

Gaston reviewed and made revisions to the new Troy Purchasing
Policy with the board.

. Robert reviewed quotes for engineering and an architect for the

renovations being done with the MERP Grant. A motion was made by
Gaston to accept the proposal from Northeast Structural Engineering,
PLLC. in the amount of $8340 and to accept the proposal from Jay
Ancel in the amount of $8,900.

A motion was made by Gaston to appoint Terri, as town clerk, to
approve liquor and tobacco license renewals on behalf of the
Selectboard.

Minutes of the January 21st, 27th & 28th meetings were approved by a
motion made by Anne.



9. All warrants were signed.

10. The 2025 contract with CAI Technologies for Tax mapping in the
amount of $2100. was signed by the board after a motion was made
by Robert.

11. A motion was made by Robert for the Troy Selectboard to join the
Rural School Community Alliance and act as signatories on
documents, as needed.

12. 2 Overweight permits were signed by Robert.

13. The Meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm.



